

Planning Department Cloonavin 66 Portstewart Road COLERAINE BT52 1EY

dfchousingsupplystrategy@communities-ni.gov.uk

Date: 06 April 2022

Dear Sir/Madam

RE: DfC Housing Supply Methodology

I refer to the DfC Housing Supply Strategy consultation.

At the Planning Committee meeting held on 23 March 2022 Members resolved that I write to you for clarification on the methodology that is used to calculate the number of homes that will be required over the 15 year period, upwards of 100,000 as indicated in your consultation.

Furthermore, the consultation refers to a new model to estimate future requirements. Please advise of the timeframe for the publication of this new model and whether it is considered that this new model will further increase the housing need over the next 15 year period.

Finally, please advise if you have a breakdown of the current projected homes that will be required within this Borough.

Regards

Denise Dickson Head of Planning